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March 27, 2019 

GBOS Special Meeting re:  Pedestrian Crosswalk Light
Minutes
11:15 a.m. Girdwood Community Room

The Girdwood Board of Supervisors, its committees, and subcommittees are subject to the Alaska Open Meetings Act as found in Alaska Statute 44.62.310 and Anchorage Municipal Code1.25 - Public Meetings.
Call to Order 11:15 a.m.  Jerry Fox, Co-Chair
Roll call: attending are Jerry Fox, Robert Snitzer, Mike Edgington and Christina Hendrickson; Eryn Boone attending via phone.

Disclosures: None
Agenda Revisions and Approval
March 27, 2019 GBOS Special Meeting RE: Pedestrian Crosswalk Light Agenda approved ME/CH
4-0

Agenda:

1. Review and vote on bid for Pedestrian Crosswalk Light project.
Bids have been opened, lowest bid is $162,966 for the base project and add alternate of the 2nd crossing.
In addition to this, there are fees for project management of $17,500. Prior to this just under $50,000 has been spent on design.  This bid includes contingency funds which may or may not be spent. Prior to this GBOS has encumbered funds for the project.  Current low bid would require additional encumbrance of $19,000, and project could be completed this summer.

Kyle is checking with Chugach Electric to see if there will be reduction in CEA fee to relocate the light pole that was hit and removed this winter.

Mike Edgington wants to understand why the bids are so much higher than comparable projects in the Lower 48, and questions if this project is over-engineered.  Highest found cost for this type of project is $110 in Marin County, CA. Later in the conversation, Ryan Reddick from The Boutet Company states that he doesn’t typically seek comps from out of state as there are special considerations, such as labor rates, shipping, and fuel that aren’t similar. 
Motion:

GBOS moves to approve an additional encumbrance of $19,000 and accepts the bid provided by Roger Hickel Contracting.

Motion by Mike Edgington, 2nd by Eryn Boone

Motion tabled, see below
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Group discusses options regarding the project:

· Research other options, such as MOA term contractors to do the work.  Group learns from TBC that most term contracts for electrical work are based maintenance, so the scope of this project is likely not covered by pre-established low bid.  Contractors could charge more than low rate without competition. Also downside is the assumption of risk of project management.

· decline the bid/approve the bid

· Engineering documents remain available whether or not the project is funded.
· Delay approval of bid to receive more feedback.  Bid approval can be delayed for 45 days from date bids were opened (WED March 20).

GBOS wants to get more information on other options and to discuss with members of the community, through Trails Committee and Land Use Committee 

Motion:
GBOS moves to table the previous motion to the April 15 Regular GBOS Meeting.

Motion by Christina Hendrickson, 2nd by Robert Snitzer

4 in favor, 1 opposed

Motion carries

Public Comment:
None

Action Item Updates as assigned:

Request for Executive Session:

Other:
Chief Robert Baty has accepted a position in Sitka, and will be leaving WPD on Friday March 29. Chief Baty has reviewed recommended changes to the public safety contract from PSAC and has approved most of them.  

Andre Achee will be taking over the position as Interim Chief, and has experience as chief in Bethel.
Adjourn 12:35PM
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